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Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday May 5th, 2016
Location: Amherst Northtown Center

1.0  - Members Present - Dave Miller, Eric Sauers, Mike Eberhard, Dave Henry, Sue Bryant, Matt Murray, Terri Kothe, Kevin Ball, Jeff Cutler.
2.0 - Approval of Minutes - Motion to approve March 2016 Minutes - 1st - Mike Eberhard, 2nd Kevin Ball.  March 2016 Minutes Approved.
3.0 - Committee Updates - Fundraising
3.1 - Comedy Club - Dave Miller reports it was a mild success with most of the money raised coming through basket donations. 
3.2 - Pancake Breakfast - Was a success with turnout and baskets.  Zebbs informed the organization they will not be hosting pancake breakfast's next year. 
3.3 - Golf Tournament - The committee has met since last meeting.  It was agreed that Volunteers must help all day to receive the Lunch and Dinner.  Two people are needed for registration.  
3.4 - Tim Hortons Back Yard Classic- Was a success but could use more volunteers for next year.  Its reported that funds are still coming from the 2015 Back Yard Classic.  It was suggested that Riverworks or Canal-side be used for the 2017 BYC. 
4.0 - Hotel Funds - The board discussed the removal of the hotel funds policy.  Dave Miller had budget Analysis of income and revealed except for Major Fundraisers, Example: Golf Tournament, Back yard classic, eliminating the hotel policy would reduce the number of organizational Fundraisers.   A motion was made to vote on removing the Hotel funds.  1st Terrie Kothe 2nd Mike Eberhard.  A majority vote approve eliminating the Hotel Policy. 
5.0 - Annual Banquet - To be held June 5th at 2pm at Banchetti's.  Players and Coaches are free 15 dollars a person otherwise.  T-Shirts are to be made for all teams, Trophies for the JR team and a Appreciation plaque for Brad Emmerson.
6.0 - 2016-17 Season.
6.1 - OSHA - Eric Sauers reports new division alignments for the intermediate Division.  All other divisions to remain the same.  
6.2 - Coaches - Jeff Cutler reports level 1-4 clinics are available for 150 dollars with NHL coaches speaking in conjunction with USA Hockey and the 2016 NHL Draft being help in Buffalo. 
6.3 - Teams - It was discussed the need for two intermediate teams due to up coming JR's and the folding of part of the Magla league.  Jeff Cutler and Mike Eberhard to coach the two teams. Eric Sauers and Dan Murray to coach the JR and Senior teams respectively.
7.0 - New Business 
7.1 - Code of conduct Policy - It was discussed the need for an updated code of conduct policy. A committee was formed to have a new policy in place by the start of the 2016-17 season. 
7.2 - Registration Process - To be sent by Chris Henry by Aug 31st 2016.  425 per player 200 for siblings.  
7.3 - Open Discussion - It was reported that the scholarship information needs to be updated.  Matt Murray reports the organization did not get the Philadelphia Insurance Grant but can re- apply for next year. The Buffalo Sabres committed a considerable Donation to the organization. Dave Henry reported that Josh K is no longer on the board.  A motion was made to have several outside guest who contribute to the organization not pay for the Annual Banquet.  1st Mike Eberhard.  2nd - Dave Miller.  Motion Approved.  Eric Sauers reports an upcoming meeting with the members of Collins Correction Golf Tournament.  With Buffalo Sabres Sled Hockey becoming the sole benefactor of said tournament. 
8.0 - Motion to Adjourn - 1st Eric Sauers 2nd Jeff Cutler. 
Next Meeting June 9th 7:30pm Amherst North Town Center. 
